
 

 

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

First Reading: Genesis 22:1-2, 9a, 
10-13, 15-18 

God ordered Abraham to take his 
beloved only son to Moriah and offer 
him as a sacrifice. Abraham built an 
altar and took out a knife to sacrifice 
his son Isaac. But God called out to 
him and told him of blessings that 

would be bestowed on him and his descendants because he had 
been willing to do what God had asked. 

Second Reading: Romans 8:31b-34 
Paul reminds the people that God did not spare his only Son, but 
gave him up for the sake of all people.  This proves God views 
us all as his children, and that no person can harm or condemn 

us because God will protect us. 

Gospel: Mark 9:2-10 
Jesus led Peter, James and John up a high mountain, where he 
conversed with Elijah and Moses. A voice proclaimed ‘This is 
my Son, my beloved. Listen to him.” Then Jesus was alone and 
warned them not to tell anyone what they had seen until he had 

risen from the dead. 

 

 
 

 
For the Week of February 25th through 

March 3rd    
     

Sunday 
Gn 22:1-2, 9a, 10-13, 15-18; Rom 8:31b-34; Mk 9:2-10 
Monday 
Dn 9:4b-10; Lk 6:36-38 
Tuesday 
Is 1:10, 16-20; Mt 23:1-12 
Wednesday 
Jer 18:18-20; Mt 20:17-28 
Thursday 
Jer 17:5-10; Lk 16:19-31 
First Friday 
Gn 37:3-4, 12-13a, 17b-28a; Mt 
21:33-43, 45-46 
First Saturday 
Mi 7:14-15, 18-20; Lk 15:1-3, 11-32 

 
***** 

 
The US Council of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) 
provides a full listing of the Sunday and Daily 

Readings, in print and audio format, on its 
website, http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings. 

 
 

 
 
 
Saturday, February 24th    
 4:00 p.m.  Marie Gruber 
Sunday, February 25th  
 8:00 a.m. For Our Parishioners                                        
                                Living and Deceased 
 10:00 a.m. Joyce Redman 
Monday, February 26th  
 8:30 a.m. Theodore Redman 
Tuesday, February 27th  
 8:30 a.m.  For Our Parishioners                                        
                               Living and Deceased   
Wednesday February 28th   
 8:30 a.m.     
Thursday, March 1st  
 8:30 a.m. Communion Service 
Friday, March 2nd   
 8:30 a.m.  Communion Service 
Saturday, March 3rd 
 4:00 p.m. Jack DePoulter 
Sunday, March 4th  
 8:00 a.m. For Our Parishioners                                        
                                   Living and Deceased 
 10:00 a.m. Kathryn and Paul Pesce 

 

REMEMBERING THE SICK OF 
THE PARISH:  Remember in your 

prayers the sick of the parish:    
John Troffo, Valerie Lindyberg,  

Patricia Dana, Elizabeth Montague, 
Angela Wilmer, Faith King, 

Laurenson Ward, Rosemary Keating, 
Ruth Ann Freeman, and all those whose names appear in the 

PARISH BOOK OF INTENTIONS. 

***** 

NEW PARISHIONERS:  The following people have 
registered in our parish recently: Kent and Cindy 

Lingerfelt of Galena. We pray that you will become closer 
to God through your participation in our Faith 

Community. We look forward to getting to know you. 
Welcome! 

*****  

NEW TO THE PARISH:  Please be sure to register with the 
Parish Office and introduce yourself to Father Grasing after 
Mass.  Registration forms are available at the doors of the 

Church, the Parish Office, or online.  For additional information, 
please call 410-778-3160, or go to sacredparish.org. 

MASS INTENTIONS  SCRIPTURE READINGS  

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings.


Bringing the Gospel Home 
Second Sunday of Lent 

Mark 9:2-10 
 

REFLECTION FOR PARENTS: At the end of each 
episode of the television series “Blue Bloods,” the family 
gathers around the table for Sunday dinner. No matter the 

difficulties or discouragements of the week, the ritual of the 
Sunday meal is honored. At the end of one particularly 
difficult week the grandfather encouraged the family by 

saying, “I see the light of God in this family.” Perhaps that is 
a description of the transfiguration, the glory of God, as it is 
revealed in daily family life. Today take time to think about 
where you have seen God’s glory shine in your family, and 

in the lives of each of your family members. 

BRINGING THE GOSPEL INTO YOUR FAMILY: Take 
your family for a fifteen-minute walk through your 

neighborhood today. Enjoy the sun, the clouds, the breeze, 
the sights, and the sounds of the day. Afterward, gather at 
your kitchen or dining table for a special Sunday meal and 

talk about all the ways you saw the glory of God revealed in 
nature today. 

DISCUSSION STARTERS:   

1. The most beautiful thing I have ever seen is ________. 
2. One way I can listen to God’s voice this Lent is ______. 
3. Someone I know who needs to see the glory of God is 

______ because ________. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

PARENTING POINTERS 
 

Sunday February 25: Parenting can be hard. It comes with a 
lot of sacrifices. Believe that God will provide even if the way is 

not clear right now. 
***** 

 
Follow us on Facebook – 
Sacred Heart Religious 
Education @sacredheartPREP 

 

OUR LENTEN JOURNEY  

Talking About Death…and Living: 
Lenten Conversations… 
…exploring together death and dying well, 
caring for the dying, losing a loved one, facing 
death personally, the place of Faith and Hope… 
 

Monday, February 26, 9:30-11:00 – Suffering: 
Does a good God cause suffering? 

 
SUPPER AND SAINTS 

Friday, March 2nd  – Bl. Stanley Rother 
Presenter:  Mary Jo Frohlich 
Lenten Meal- 5:30 – 6:30 p.m. 
Presentation – 6:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

 
SUPPER AND SAINTS MEALS: SOUP DONATIONS ARE 
NEEDED:  Please consider providing soup & bread for one of 

our two Soup and Bread Lenten meals. On March 2nd and 
March 23rd, the menu for our Friday night Lenten meals will be 
soup and bread.  You are asked to make a homemade, meatless 

soup in a personal crock pot and bring it with one loaf of artisan, 
unsliced bread to the hall on your chosen night. If you can 
contribute, call Becky Davis at 410-778-3160 or e-mail her 

at:   sacredparish@gmail.com. Your support and contributions 
to this effort are appreciated. 

***** 
Lenten Daily Emails! 

 
Sign up to receive a daily email during Lent 

that will increase your knowledge of Lent and 
your faith, challenge you to a charitable act 
each day – and most importantly, strengthen 

your relationship with Christ. 

Your will receive emails each Monday – Saturday through Holy 
Saturday. We will not send out emails on Sundays, as Sundays 
are not counted in the 40-day Lenten fast (If you don’t know 

why that is sign up and find out in one of the emails!) 

Just sign in to Flocknote and join the group “Lenten 
Reflections” to start receiving your Lenten daily emails! 

*****  

LENTEN WORSHIP SERVICES 

Wednesdays – Worship Service at 12 noon followed 
by lunch at 12:30 pm 

February 21, 28 and March 7, 14, 21 

All services held at: First United 
Methodist Church, 105 N. Mill St., Chestertown 

PREP 

Parish Religious Education  Program   
LENTEN ACTIVITIES  

mailto:sacredparish@gmail.com.


 

Offertory – Week Ending – February 18 th  - Week  34 

Thank you for your offering.  It is with your 
continued support and the sharing of your time and 
talent that the ministries, programs and activities at 

Sacred Heart and St. John’s are made possible.  
“Whatever you give to the Lord, He will return to 

you a hundred fold.” 

 Received ACH Budgeted Diff. 
Offertory 

2/18 
Wk. 34 

 
$4,854 

 
$450 

 
$6,058 

 
-$754 

YTD 
Wk. 34 

 
$178,846 

 
$32,930 

 
$205,972 

 
$5,804 

 

Lent is the favorable season for renewing our 
encounter with Christ, living in his Word, in the 
sacraments and in our neighbor.” – Pope Francis

 

During Lent our community will participate in CRS Rice Bowl, a faith-
in-action program that invites us to encounter our neighbor, as 

companions on the journey, through prayer, fasting and almsgiving. 

Reflecting on the crosses of hunger, poverty and war carried by our 
brothers and sisters forced to flee their homes, we have an opportunity 
to also reflect on our roles in caring for them as members of our human 

family. 

We will collect your CRS Rice Bowls at the end of Lent. Thank you for 
participating in CRS Rice Bowl. 

*****  

As you may recall last October, Sacred 
Heart Parish, in partnership with Christ 
United Methodist Church, held a meal 
packaging event for Rise Against 
Hunger.  75 Volunteers (35 of them from Sacred Heart Parish) 
packaged 20,088 meals.  This past week, we received word that our 
meals were sent to Mozambique.  Let us pray that God will bless the 
work of our hands and that these meals will be a sign of God’s love to 
the hungry people in Mozambique who receive them.  

Christ United Methodist Church has invited us to partner with them 
again for another meal packaging event to be held in the Fall of 2018 
(date to be determined).  Like last year, our goal is to package 20,000 
meals and our parish has pledged to raise $1,500 to help cover the cost 
of the meals.  Donations in support of this project can be placed in the 
regular collection.  Please, use a separate envelope and mark it Rise 
Against Hunger.   If you would like to help with fundraising, volunteer 
for the meal packaging event or have questions, please contact Ann 
Anderson 410-778-4243/wmandersonfamily@verizon.net or visit the 
website:   www.riseagainsthunger.org.  

Each meal costs about twenty-nine cents.  No donation is too small 
when the need is so great. 

 

FRA ANGELICO –  
FEBRUARY 18  

Growing up in a small town in 
Italy, Guido DiPietro was 
interested in two things. He 
wanted to follow Christ’s example 
in all things, and he wanted to 
develop his talent for painting. 
God showed him how these two things were his vocation. 
Our vocation is God’s call to share in Jesus’ life and work. 

Guido was born in 1387, and when he was 18 he joined 
the Dominican order as a religious brother. Brothers are 
not priests.  Religious brothers serve their community 
through prayer and work. In Italy, religious brothers are 
called “Fra.” 

Guido’s religious name was “Fra Giovanni” or Brother 
John.  His work in his community was painting beautiful 
religious art, initially for manuscripts which at the time 
were each copied by hand. The moment the members of 
his religious community saw his beautiful paintings, they 
said he “painted like an angel.” That is how he became 
known as “Fra Angelico”. 

Every day before he began to paint, Fra Angelico prayed 
that God would guide his hand and help him to create a 
painting that would inspire people to grow closer to God. 

He died in Rome in 1455 and was beatified in 1982. Pope 
John Paul II declared him the patron saint of Catholic 
artists. 

Fra Angelico’s life helps us to understand that we are 
called to use the gifts we have been given to serve others 
and to give glory and praise to God. 

 Thank you to the families who provided 
evening meals for the guests of the 

Samaritan Group Winter Shelter!  Having a 
hot meal in the evening is much 

appreciated by the shelter guests and they 
look forward to the variety of menus that are presented each 

night. Your works of mercy share the Gospel message of Jesus 
in a way that mere words cannot.  You are all a blessing to our 

faith community and to our Chestertown community!         
Thank you again! 

PARISH  NEWS  FEBRUARY SAINTS  

SALT AND LIGHT  

mailto:410-778-4243/wmandersonfamily@verizon.net
http://www.riseagainsthunger.org.


 

 

 

 


